ORDER: TABLE REQUEST FOR SPEED BUMPS IN YOCONA RIDGE **SUBDIVISION**

Motion was made by Chad McLarty, duly seconded by David Rikard, to table the request for speed bumps being placed in Yocona Ridge Subdivision.

The vote on the motion was as follows:

Supervisor Kevin Frye. voted yes Supervisor Jeff Busby, voted yes Supervisor David Rikard. voted yes Supervisor Chad McLarty, voted yes Supervisor Mike Roberts, absent

After the vote, President Busby, declared the motion carried, this the 16th day of January, 2018.

Yocona Ridge Homeowners Association P.O. Box 775 Oxford, MS 38655 yoconaridgehomeowners@gmail.com See "Yocona Ridge Homeowners Association" on Facebook

December 29, 2017

Dear represenative of Lafayette County Roads,

On behalf of the Board of the Yocona Ridge Homeowners Association, I formally request that you install speed bumps in our subdivision, and that you also make repairs to some of the storm drains. The enclosed color-coded map indicates where we would like the speed bumps and where we think repairs need to be made at or near the storm drains.

Regarding speed bumps, the indicated locations (all on Yocona Ridge Road) are our preference, but if the condition of the road dictates that you move the bump up the road a bit or down it a bit, that is fine.

Regarding storm drains, I have divided the requested repairs into two categories: significant damage and moderate damage. If you have to choose, please repair the significant damage first. In some cases, the damage is a sink hole in the grassy area abutting the storm drain. In that case, please fix the storm drain so that the underlying cause of the recurrent sink hole is removed. Some of the sink holes have been filled in in the past, only to open up again soon after a big storm.

We greatly appreciate the work you do for the County. We know you have a very busy schedule, but we were hoping you could get these repairs completed within the next 6-8 weeks. The Board would really like to be able to show the residents that we are getting things done in the neighborhood. After installing speed bumps and taking care of these repairs, we are going to try to raise the money to install a full set of street lights. We would like to show some progress before we make that request at our annual meeting in February.

Thank you again for your attention to this request. If you have any questions, please contact me by text or phone at 662/801-8149. If I do not get back to you immediately, please direct your queries to Mr. John Jones, again by text or phone. His number is 662/202-6729.

Respectfully,

neila. Manson

Neil A. Manson

President of the Board

The Yocona Ridge Homeowners Association